Minutes from the

East Downtown Council Board of Directors Meeting

Thursday, November 10, 2011

First Covenant Nehemiah Conference Room, 810 South 7th Street


Present:  Jeff Anderson, Susan Braun, John Campobasso, Dan Collison, Jan Gagnon, Tom Hayes, Jim Norkosky, Carletta Sweet, Tim Tucker.  Absent:  Brian Maupin 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Call to Order

President Jim Norkosky called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m. 

Agenda

Approved as amended to move update on recruitment efforts from “Other Business” and January meeting details from “Member Event Planning” before the Treasurer’s Report (TH/JA).

Minutes

Minutes from the October 13, 2011 board meeting were approved as written (CS/DC).

Update on Recruiting Efforts for Executive Assistant to the Board

Jan advised that of the four resumes received, the Recruiting Committee (Susan Braun, Jan Gagnon and Tom Hayes) had selected two candidates to interview and, as a consequence, are recommending a final candidate for consideration.  After some deliberation, the board approved the RC’s recommended candidate.  Prior to extending an offer, Jan will first conduct a reference check and Jim will conduct a phone interview.  Courtesy calls will also be made by Jan to the remaining candidates (JG/JC).

Discussion ensued regarding a possible internship (e.g., parameters and time frame) for website design and content management that could be funded through a grant and how this position would work with the new EAB.  In the meantime, Jan advised that Diane agreed to continue performing her website functions offsite until this is resolved.

Further discussion resulted in the following next steps for the Executive Committee:  contact Judy Moses to verify status of current Business Association Assistant Program grant in order to develop a 2012 budget; update service contract and conflict of interest language to reflect new scope of services; and resurrect the status update/tracking chart for EAB’s use. 
The board agreed to conduct a special meeting on Thursday, December 1st, 12 noon to move these issues forward.  

Member Event Planning

Jan, who is coordinating these activities with Diane in her absence, updated the board on the following:

· December 8th Holiday Gathering at Normandy’s Village Room.  Diane reminded her that door prizes needed to be solicited from EDC members.  In the interest of time, it was recommended providing a plant for each table as was done last year.  Jim will check with Diane to determine number of tables and budget from last year.

· January 26th confirmed at Padilla 3rd Floor Falls Conference Room.  David Frank would like some direction for this event.  According to the minutes, he is to facilitate and select a panel on transit development in Downtown East.  Dan suggested, based upon a presentation he saw at the Guthrie regarding plans along the corridor, asking David what is the development system/template being applied to these corridor sites and, once we know what will happen at the Dome site, whether this template is also being applied to the DE LRT corridor and if so, how the ED can begin to insert some imagination into the process.  Dan will follow up with David. 

· February 23rd at Guthrie is confirmed at the Level 5 dining room.  General Manager James Scott will speak and give tour; catering contact requested.

· Topic for March could be safety issues affecting EDC area businesses (reference MPD alerts from Luther Kruger in board packet).

Membership Report

Dan updated the board on his activities:  of the 141 total potential contacts in database to market, 38 responses have been received, couple still in process, 103 no responses, and a top 10 call list of  people who were members last year and did not renew for a total loss of 3 memberships.  Recent mailings somehow were bungled and confusing.  Return addresses were not forwarded and had to chase down and/or have payments reissued.  Hopefully the next cycle will be a lot easier.   

Dan expressed concerns over the accuracy of the database and suggested addressing the matter with the new EAB.

Façade Improvement Admin Grant Update

Jim discussed the status update as submitted in the board packet.  After the first of the year, Christine will contact the City to request an extension on the contract.  Going forward, will consider transferring this role to the new EAB.   

Marketing Committee Report 

Jan advised that the EDC did not receive the PSB pro bono marketing assistance and will postpone further discussion to the December 1st board meeting.

Neighborhood Updates

Downtown Minneapolis Neighborhood Association 

Carletta gave the following update (which was subsequently forwarded via email):

· At DMNA’s monthly board meeting this past Tuesday, heard a presentation on St.Paul-based Izzy’s plan to develop an ice cream manufacturing and wholesale outlet on vacant land at 1100 South 2nd Street.  Due to its proximity to the Bridgewater condominium complex and Gold Medal Park, many residents of the area attended to express their objections.  For more information about this project contact Cathy Polasky, CPED’s Director of Economic Policy and Development at 612-673-5159, or Senior Project Coordinator Miles Mercer at 612-673-5043.   And for additional reading, visit:
http://finance-commerce.com/2011/11/izzy%E2%80%99s-plans-ice-cream-factory-in-minneapolis/  
http://millcitytimes.com/news/breaking-news-manufacturing-site-proposed-next-to-gold-medal.html 
· The Minneapolis Downtown Improvement District encourages the downtown community to complete its Downtown Perception Survey at www.surveymonkey.com/s/2011PerceptionSurvey  by November 15, 2011.
· The Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board ended its 45-day public comment period on November 6th for RiverFIRST: A Park Design Proposal and Implementation Framework for the Minneapolis Upper Riverfront.  The MPRB will now need to decide on the scope and timing of the first RiverFIRST projects.  Mary de Laittre who was the Project Manager has been named Executive Director of the Minneapolis Parks Foundation effective November 1, 2011.
· Yesterday at the MPRB Commissioners meeting a Resolution to Identify the Minneapolis Park and Recreation Board as a Partner with the Downtown Improvement District and to provide $25,000 toward hiring a Consultant to Conduct a Study to Determine the Feasibility and Approach for Creating a Downtown Minneapolis Public Realm Conservancy was considered.  Fore more information visit 
http://millcitytimes.com/news/tonight-important-item-on-mprb-agenda-publicprivate-partners.html 
· The next 2020 Partners meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 15th, 5 p.m. at HGA Commons.  Topics will likely include updates on Dock Street Apartments, the Farmers Market Vision Study, the Ford Centre, and The Interchange project.
· The next Central Riverfront Forum is scheduled for Thursday, December 8, 2011, 6:30 p.m. at Mill City Museum.  As the agenda is still being developed, you still have time to submit topic suggestions to me however please do so at your earliest opportunity.

Elliot Park Neighborhood Inc. 

Susan advised that EPNI is setting its 2012 work plan priorities and that they may be finalized by the next EDC board meeting.  She also reiterated that members should participate in their Livability Task Force (reference her previous email from October 18, 2011).

Treasurer’s Report
Postponed to next board meeting due to Brian’s absence.

Adjournment 

Being no other business, the meeting adjourned at 1:30p.m. (TH/CS)
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